
Course Report  

IV604G Sport Governance  
– from Local to International level 

Background information 
Course name: Sport Governance – from Local to International level 
Semester: Autumn 2020 
Ladok-code: IV604G 
Course Leader: Thomas Persson 
Number of registered students: 24 
Number of students who participated in the summative course evaluation: 24 

Implementation Mark with X 

Previous course report is 
communicated in connection with 
course start 

X 

Early dialogue on expectations on the 
course 

X 

Formative evaluation X 

Summative evaluation  

Reconnection to students  X 

 
Evaluation forms 
The course was evaluated formatively and recurrently through oral reconciliations. 
The course was evaluated summatively through an oral discussion at the end of the course.  

Summary of students’ course evaluations 
The progress of the course was discussed recurrently throughout the course at group supervisions and at 
regular teaching activities. 

The summative oral evaluation at the end of the course gave an overall positive picture, but students also 
presented ideas about things that they thought could be improved. In general, there did not seem to be 
any problems with the course from the students’ point of view.  

Course material, lectures, as well as guest lectures – academic as well as by practitioners – were 
appreciated.  

Some of the students stressed that a greater emphasis could have been placed on comparing governance 
models, instead of on exemplifying with actual organisation, and that breakout rooms could have been 
used to a greater extent. 

Moreover, some students expressed that they missed the opportunity to meet teachers and students on 
campus and in the class room, but were fully aware of that the reason was Covid-19.  

Summary of teachers’ evaluation 
The course worked well. The guest lectures turned out very well and were both relevant and appreciated 
by course coordinator, teachers and students.  

Analysis 
With a new course coordinator and with no suggestions for revision of course syllabus from previous year, 
no changes were made this year’s syllabus. However, to invite an external expert in area of governance 
from the Open University, England, provided added value to the course.  

Action plan 
Course coordinator must make sure to use the summative electronic course evaluation in the future.  



Suggestions for revision of course syllabus 
None.  


